FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th September 2019 at 5.30pm in the Station Manager’s Office
Present:  David Storr, Kathy Pitt, Susan Quick and Lesley Mackay.
Apologies:  Diana and Paul Monahan, Martin Whittell and Nina Smith
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct.
Matters arising: 

Signal Box and Lamp Room Update:  Progress through the various stages set out by Network Rail for the transfer of ownership of the Signal Box continues to be made.  
Following David Storr and Martin’s concern about the Lamp Room, Lesley said she had written to Dave Norton about the state of the guttering and the paint work.  Dave is to forward our concerns onto the relevant individuals.

Accessibility Measures:  Improved access to the Café from the platform side has now been completed.  

David Storr pointed out that there is a need to focus on wider accessibility issues rather than limiting our attention to the physically disabled.  In particular, we need to address the difficulties faced by those with dementia, visual disability, as well as other conditions etc.

Book Swap:  The supply of books continues to be well maintained by both Kathy and Viv.  Thanks were extended to both for their efforts.  Kathy reported that Border Books in Todmorden have been contributing to our library for which the Friends are most grateful.
Information boxes:  Nothing to report

Water butts:  We still need to acquire the new water butt for which Dave Norton has said he will find funding.
Station Groups and BTP: Geoff Mitchell has said he will arrange a meeting later in the year of the Station Groups to discuss general, rather than individual station, topics.  One topic suggested by Lesley would be communication from both Network Rail and Northern Rail.  Another suggestion from David was the need for recycling bins at the station (see below under A.O.B.).
Proposed Transport Hub at the Station: Lesley gave an update of progress being made on this and will keep the group informed of further developments.
Chair’s Report:  In Martin’s absence there was nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report:  David said the total balance in the General Fund remains at £302.37p. 
Working Party Report:   The working parties are ‘ticking over’ with a few hard-working volunteers, watering the flower tubs and window boxes as well as litter picking and occasional gardening tasks.  Pam’s litter picking efforts which will be particularly welcome in Martin’s absence.

David Storr pointed out that at least one of the window boxes was in the process of disintegration and it was agreed that Lesley would write to Dave Norton, the Station Manager to ask for a review and replacement of the planters and window boxes needed at the station. It would also be useful for more tubs to be supplied to the station in order to improve the attractiveness of the extended platforms.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Website:  Diana updates the website as appropriate. 
Northern Railway:  Nothing to report.
Piano:  Lesley said that Paul Mill had offered to replace our existing piano with a better one which he will tune from time to time.  Dave Norton has given his support for this.  It is hoped that this new piano will be installed within the next few weeks.

Christmas Carols:  These will take place on Monday 16th of December at 5.15pm for 5.30pm start.  Lesley will invite the Mayor of Hebden Royd Town Council to join us.  David Storr will purchase 12 Santa hats for those singers who do not have one.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Lesley will also ask Dave Norton as to where we can position ourselves for our singing together with an idea of the budget for the tree and decorations.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

Future Plans:  It was agreed that we should defer discussion of these until the works had been completed at the station.
Any Other Business: 
Recycling bins:  David Storr suggested we ask Northern to supply recycling bins at the Station as has been seen at other Northern stations.  Lesley will write and suggest this to Dave Norton.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Compost toilets:  Kathy had been approached by a member of the public who suggested that when the toilets at the station were closed because no member of staff was on duty, that we should have compost toilets at the station.  This suggestion was noted.
Date of next meeting:  Monday 18th November, 2019 at 6.00pm – in the Station Master’s Office on Platform 1.

